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May 11, 2018 

Mr. Mike Jouras 
Peoples Gas Light & Coke Co. 
Environmental Services Department 
200 E. Randolph Street, 24th Floor 
Chicago, IL  60601 

RE:       Emergency Work Repair  
Permit No.:  DOT946962 
Permit Address:  45 E Lower Wacker Place, Chicago, Illinois 
AECOM Project No. 60157647 

Dear Mr. Jouras: 

Pursuant to conditions specified in a permit (see attached) issued by the City of Chicago, the above 
project is located with the area that requires radiation monitoring if subsurface fill soil will be disturbed.  
AECOM Technical Services, Inc. (AECOM) provided assistance for the project, which was necessary to 
repair an above ground leak. 

Peoples Gas received a called to conduct emergency work to repair a leak at the above address.  In 
order to repair the leak it was necessary to shut off the gas service on May 3, 2018.  When the valve box 
in the ROW was opened it was apparent that the box had shifted.  Apparently, the valve box had shifted 
when the concrete was placed during the original installation.  As a result, the value was not completely 
accessible from within the box to shut off the gas.  The ROW work only involved removing the box to shut 
off the gas and then installing a new box over the valve.  The depth of the valve box was approximately 2 
feet and it was installed above a clean limestone gravel fill.  The box installation work involved the 
removal/breaking of concrete around the box.  No urban fill soil was disturbed during the work.  As a 
result, thorium monitoring was not necessary.   

The field crew believed that the concrete was relatively new in the area.  AECOM checked the USEPA 
web page as well as AECOM’s historical reports, but didn’t find any reports for this area.  This work 
location is at the western edge of the thorium monitoring area.  The monitoring area was expanded to 
include this address in October 2015 based on the USEPA drawings.  Work prior to that date would not 
have required monitoring.  Therefore, AECOM doesn’t believe the area was monitored as part of the 
original valve box installation.     

As part of the permit conditions, this letter has been forwarded to: 

Chicago Department of Public Health 
Attention:  Mr. Terry Sheahan 
333 South State Street, Room 200 
Chicago, Illinois  60604 
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Please contact us with any questions you have regarding this letter or the reported results. 

Regards, 
 

     
Andrew Kozak Steven C. Kornder, Ph.D. 
Geologist Senior Project Geochemist 
 
cc: Terry Sheahan, Chicago Department of Public Health 
 Verneta Simon, USEPA 

Attachments: Permit 
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